



**Pinewood Studios Working Group Meeting Minutes  
21<sup>st</sup> January 2020**

**Start time: 18.05**

**End time: 19.10**

**Attendees: Trevor Egleton, Ciaran Beary, Ralph Bagge, Luisa Sullivan, Wendy Matthews, Aleksander Turner, Carol Gibson, Joy Morrissey, Graham Young, Malcolm Bradford, Alan Wilson, Alice Williams**

**Chairman's introduction**

The Chairman welcomed everyone to the meeting and highlighted the Terms of Reference. He emphasised the object of the meeting was to put together an application for mitigation to present at the February planning meeting.

**Action Notes- to review and agree the notes of the previous meetings on 17<sup>th</sup> November and 1<sup>st</sup> December**

It was highlighted that Information from Daniel Grigg and Sara Dutfield promised at previous meetings had not been received.

**Action: Alice to chase**

**Discuss and prioritise proposals for mitigation**

It was agreed that a themed approach would be taken.

The 3 theme headings would be:

Pollution  
Traffic  
Green Space

Concerns were raised regarding the £50,000 from the last planning application that had not been spent on the cycle paths for which it had been intended. It was suggested putting a time limit in the mitigation, that a year after the project is complete the items agreed are finished or that infrastructure items are started before the development is started or complete.

The possibility of a Liaison Group was proposed with the facility to look at the project in 1, 2, 3 and 10 years' time as a form of monitoring.

The question was asked about the ongoing sums of money and which mitigation scheme they apply to, how will it be calculated and where will decisions be made?

Issue to be raised regarding major traffic concerns. How can we ensure Five Points Roundabout and Seven Hills Road are started? Without road improvements this scheme and planning doesn't work.

Area response and agreement from all four parishes, Fulmer, Stoke Poges, Iver and Wrexham will have more of an impact.

Alice and Trevor to go through the mitigation points and come back with a consolidated list and email round to the group by 28<sup>th</sup> January to agree before next meeting where the planner can be invited.

**Action: Trevor Egleton/Alice Williams**

Closing comments

The chairman thanked everyone for their time and input.

Next Meeting

4<sup>th</sup> February 2021 – 18.00 – 19.00